
REQUEST FOR BOARD ACTION 
 

HENDERSON COUNTY 
BOARD OF COMMISSIONERS 

 
 
MEETING DATE:  October 2, 2017    
 
SUBJECT: Conditional Letter of Map Revision (CLOMR) Request by NCDOT 
 
PRESENTER: Natalie Berry, Project Engineer 
 
ATTACHMENTS:  Yes 

1. Revised map of affected properties 
 
SUMMARY OF REQUEST: 
 
At September 20, 2017, Board of Commissioners Meeting, staff presented a Conditional Letter 
of Map Revision (CLOMR) submitted by North Carolina Department of Transportation (NC 
DOT). This CLOMR was to replace an existing bridge on Hooper Lane located in the Special 
Flood Hazard Area (SFHA) on the border of Henderson County and the Town of Mills River. 
Henderson County is required to sign a community acknowledgment agreeing or disagreeing 
with the project. The majority of the affected properties are within the Town of Mills River 
jurisdiction. The Board directed staff to meet with Town of Mills River and see if they have 
concerns regarding the CLOMR as submitted. 
 
Staff met with Town Manager Jeff Wells and Councilman Wayne Carland on September 21st. 
Town of Mills River staff requested our assistance in discussing their concerns with NC DOT 
hydraulics engineer. 
 
NC DOT revised the CLOMR for the bridge replacement after our discussions. Two parcels of 
land are affected by the rise in flood waters, they both are in the Town of Mills River, and both 
are in the Special Flood Hazard Area (SFHA) (See attached map). 
 
Town of Mills River staff is in agreement with the revised CLOMR. 
 

BOARD ACTION REQUESTED:    
 
Based on the Town’s agreement with the CLOMR as revised, the Board is requested to 
approve the proposed project and direct the Project Engineer to execute the 
acknowledgment form accordingly. 

 
Suggested Motion(s):      

 
I move the Board approve the proposed project as revised, and direct the Henderson 
County Project Engineer to execute the community official acknowledgment form.  
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